Subject: Pasa report for June,2010.
Meeting dates and locations: In July we will have our regular meeting on the tenth, and the next weekend, Sunday July eighteenth, we will be at The Franklin Institue for Moon Landing Day outreach.. In August we will meet on the fifteenth with the location to be determined ( possibly at the Franklin Institues outdoor cafe, a new, summer, feature).

 

Meeting notes: Larry the Webmaster is experimenting with Dottys website (Dottys Dimensions) using cascading style sheets for improved flow from point to point in the material. He asked about adding material to our blog and Mitch Gordon will make available some work he is doing on the fabrication of space jewelery. This is construction with material from outer space, not sci fi stuff. He will send this to Larry after completing his talks with jewelers in our area about using this new source of material.

 

Dorothy commented that she wished someone besides her should post to our Facebook page. Depending on what happens we may change over to My space and have to set up a comment area there. She brought material on the various science museum events including The Make Fair coming September  25 and 26  to the New York Hall of Science and this should be a fun event for anyone who likes to build various gadgets. Check the nysci.org website for more on this and other events. Also noted from her report: Journey to the Stars at the Hayden Planetarium, narrated by Whoopi Goldberg. This has played for a year. 
 

Mitch will arrange for us to do outreach at the Franklin Institute on JUly 18. He may go to the beach on some of our other summer meeting dates!.He also brought several of the hand outs he made, and distributed at earlier meetings,for our members to give to friends and acquaintances and any events we may be at. He will work on Fall presentation locations also. Since we all admire space art he brought in Robert Mc Calls' "The Art of Robert Mc Call" for us to remember this mans great images. He passed away in the winter. And lastly: Mitch showed us an article from the December Time Magazine on "The Worlds Largest Ship" which is essentially a floating city. He thinks it is a good comparison to a space colony because of its inclusion of many features of a small town ( shopping malls, parks,) enclosed within its structure. The vessel is about as tall as the Statue of Liberty ( or the Empire State Building) and should be pretty impressive when next to a pier! next month from Mitch: Ad Astra and the latest issue of The Futurist publications.

Our associate member Wallace brought a newspaper article on a new experiment: " Extreme Travellers Going Nowhere" wherein a group of astronauts (cosmonauts?) will simulate a trip to Mars and back in a closed set of chambers. The simulation will run for five hundred days  in a Russian space center. See the paper: The Philadelphia Inquirer for June third, 2010.

Earl brought various materials for the group to read including: an ad for a larger sized, compared to an earlier model,personal three dimensional printer. This allows objects that are 33% larger than the earlier models output to be produced in the same desk area as the older unit. The footprint is 25 by 26 inches. The "printer" is by Dimensionprinting(.com) and is the Uprint model. It starts at $19,900 usd. I also brought the March/ April Amsat newsletter that included a report on the ARISSat-1 spacecraft and its progress towards launch this fall. This space craft was originally designed as an assembly of components to be put into an old space suit but, when the suit was jetissoned from the station, the hams reconfigured it pretty quickly to build a self contained system instead. In addition: there was material from the May Moon Miners on the Controlled  Environment Agricultural Center (CEAC) complete with a picture of the operating system, material about energy harvesting ( from Wireless Design Magazine in this case) and Sky and Telescope for July. And lastly, from the meeting: Elon Musk was successful! After months of delay, for various reasons, SpaceX was able to launch the Falcon and put a Dragon space capsule into space. This was greeted with smiles and horrays at the meeting. After the meeting I was given news by the new N.S.S. Chapters Assembly President, Dennis Pearson! He decided to try for it this year and will now try to coordinate what N.S.S. wants us to work on. This happened at the I.S.D.C. in Chicogo. From there Dennis traveled across country, with a local stop at FermiLab for the tour there, and then onward eventually reaching Washington state for a visit to the Boeing plant there. All of this is in addition to his other work as a teacher and part time historian on the steel  manufacturing industry in the Reading and Allentown area of Pennsylvania. In addition: Sky and Telescope for August has a write up on the Perseid Meteor Shower between August twelve and Fourteen, with peak on the Thirteenth. This in the Celestial Calendar, which also has an occultation noted. Go to :iota.jhuapl.edu/timng920.htm for when exactly this is supposed to happen. And , in the same issue, there are letters debating manned versus unmanned exploration again as a result of the June issues New Horizon spacecraft half way point article. Some people miss the point that we, as a kind, don,t just want to send proxies. This is especially true of the nearest bodies where a new version of civilization could be created. From the July Scientific American: Damp Rocks from Space on page twenty (24Themis) with a description of why this asteroid, and many others, may have water for us. The original paper was in Nature for April 29. The American also includes a piece: "Is the Universe Leaking Energy?" by Tamara Davis currently at the University of Queensland, in Brisbane, Australia. The article starts on page thirty nine and offers pros and cons on the idea.
And lastly: from the July Nuts and Volts: the Near Space report is on making and sending up a Geiger Counter for detection of cosmic rays. It's a pretty cool techie article and includes the operation of an earlier detector of radiation called an Electroscope. Mr Geiger and Ernest Marsdens' came up with the initial idea ,in 1911,and this was improved on by Geiger and Muller, a student, in the 1920s. The author L. Paul Verhage, reports on the units he has tried and shows some of his results, as well as his pre-flight test equipment. Pauls work also appears on The Amateur Scientists website. And much more! 

I have heard the early comparisons of the internet and web compared to a fire hose. I think that is not quite accurate now. There are millions of needle like jets of information I think, crossing and recrossing, with the searching techniques defining where on these interwoven streams you may look. Add to that the commercial direction software and you may still think its' the fire hose sometimes!

Submitted by Earl Bennett.

